
	Federal Communications Commission	DA 22-769



DA 22-769
Released:  July 15, 2022

FCC ANNOUNCES MEETING OF THE NORTH AMERICAN NUMBERING COUNCIL AND ADDITIONAL MEMBERSHIP
CC Docket No. 92-237
[bookmark: TOChere]
[bookmark: _Hlk26449172]This Public Notice serves as notice that, consistent with the Federal Advisory Committee Act,[footnoteRef:3] the Federal Communications Commission (FCC or Commission) announces a meeting of the North American Numbering Council (NANC).  The meeting will be held Tuesday, October 4, 2022 from 2:00 p.m. until 4:00 p.m. via video conference and available to the public via the Internet at http://www.fcc.gov/live.  [3:  5 U.S.C. App. 2.] 

At the October meeting, the NANC will consider and vote on recommendations from the Numbering Administration Oversight Working Group on the feasibility of individual telephone number pooling trials.  This item was originally scheduled to be presented at the NANC meeting to be held on August 15, 2022.  The agenda may be modified at the discretion of the NANC Chair and the Designated Federal Officer.
The NANC meeting is open to the public on the Internet via live feed from the FCC’s web page at http://www.fcc.gov/live.  Open captioning will be provided for these events.  Other reasonable accommodations for people with disabilities are available upon request.  Requests for such accommodations should be submitted via e-mail to fcc504@fcc.gov or by calling the Consumer & Governmental Affairs Bureau at (202) 418-0530 (voice), (202) 418-0432 (TTY).  Such requests should include a detailed description of the accommodation needed.  In addition, please include a way for the FCC to contact the requester if more information is needed to fill the request.  Please allow at least five days’ advance notice for accommodation requests; last minute requests will be accepted but may not be possible to accommodate.
Members of the public may submit comments to the NANC in the FCC’s Electronic Comment Filing System, ECFS, at www.fcc.gov/ecfs.  Comments to the NANC should be filed in CC Docket No. 92-237. 
FCC Chairwoman Rosenworcel has appointed additional members to the NANC and its working groups.  A full list of the additional designated members is attached to this Public Notice.  These appointments are for the duration of the 2021-2023 NANC charter.
More information about the NANC is available at https://www.fcc.gov/about-fcc/advisory-committees/general/north-american-numbering-council.  You may also contact Christi Shewman, Designated Federal Officer, at christi.shewman@fcc.gov or 202-418-0646. 
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[bookmark: _Hlk89191028]Each voting organization receives one vote.

North American Numbering Council

Twilio
Alternate: Allyson Blevins, Technical Program Manager 

[bookmark: _Hlk107227621]Call Authentication Trust Anchor Working Group (CATA)

T-Mobile
Victoria Cook, Principal Engineer, Systems Architecture 

Numbering Administration Oversight Working Group

Twilio
Alternate: Allyson Blevins, Technical Program Manager 
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